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PM MUST CUT SOME FAT FROM 'FAT CAT' PAY DEALS

Independent Senator for South Australia Nick Xenophon is calling for the creation of a new tax rate of 60% for incomes over $2 million dollars per annum.
He is also calling for the closing of a loophole that allows executives to pay a discounted tax rate on million dollar share bonuses.

"If the Prime Minister is serious about executive wage restraint he should change tax laws to ensure so-called fat cats pay their fair share," Nick said. 

"At a time when ordinary tax payers are being asked to guarantee bank deposits, it's essential that the executives who benefit from these guarantees are not able to avoid paying taxes," Nick said. 
Senator Xenophon is calling on the government to close down the reduced tax rate available to executives who pre-pay tax on incomes derived from shares.

"Pay-as-you-go taxpayers don't have the option of a discounted tax rate because they don't get paid in shares," Nick said. "Why should executives on seven-digit salaries get this special treatment? It's an extraordinary deal from the Tax Office for executives on extraordinary incomes."   

Finally Senator Xenophon is calling for changes to corporation laws which would give shareholders veto powers over any pay deal or termination payment worth one million dollars, or more.

Currently shareholders only get a say if the payment is seven times an executive's annual remuneration.

"The shareholders own the company," Nick said. "They have a right to say who should be paid, and how much they should be paid. The days of cosy boardroom deals and multi-million dollar golden parachutes must come to an end."

For further details please contact Nick Xenophon on 0411 626 677 or Rohan Wenn on 0409 696 531.
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